
 

 
Office of the Commissioner • 710 James Robertson Parkway • Nashville, TN 37243 

Tel: (615) 741-8457 • tn.gov/education 

January 24, 2022 

 

Dear Director Giblin,   

 

Thank you for your waiver submission on January 24, 2022.  
 

The commissioner of education may consider waivers related to of the provisions of Tenn. Comp. R. & Regs. 

Chapters 0520-01-03 and 0520-01-13 related to remote instruction to the extent necessary to allow students 

affected at the classroom or school level by COVID-19 isolation or quarantine to participate in remote 

instruction. As stated, your district still has the authority to quarantine students and staff on an individual 

case-by-case basis (not in the aggregate). Waivers will only be considered when a LEA can document and 

demonstrate a significant impact of COVID-19 quarantine or isolation on school operations, impacting 

students, teachers, and/or staff. Please note, if a waiver request is granted to a school, all extracurricular 

activities for that school must also be cancelled for the duration of the waiver period.  

 

The waiver submitted by Valor Collegiate Academies for Flagship 8th grade is approved at this time.  

 

 

If not already in place, the department also continues to encourage all districts to implement as many 

mitigation strategies as possible to contain the spread of COVID-19, limit quarantines, and remain in-person, 

such as utilizing: 

• The same or enhanced mitigation strategies used last school year such as temperature checks, 

physical distancing, frequent handwashing, etc.  

• Seating charts in all settings, including classrooms, cafeteria/meals, bus routes, etc.  

• Proactively stocking non-perishable items for breakfasts/lunches to account for meal staff absences 

• Cohorting students to limit close contacts 

• The consideration of masking 

 

I continue to be incredibly grateful for the work of your district, educators, students and families as we 

collectively address and respond to COVID-19.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Penny Schwinn, PhD, MAT 

Commissioner, Tennessee Department of Education 
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Local Education Agency Waiver Request Application: COVID-19 Relief 

8SRQ�DSSOLFDWLRQ�E\�WKH�ORFDO�HGXFDWLRQ�DJHQF\��/($��IRU�RQH�����RU�PRUH�RI�LWV�FODVVURRPV�RU�VFKRROV��SXUVXDQW�WR�7HQQ��&RGH�$QQ����
����������G���WKH�FRPPLVVLRQHU�RI�HGXFDWLRQ�ZLOO�FRQVLGHU�ZDLYHUV�RI�WKH�SURYLVLRQV�RI�7HQQ��&RPS��5��	�5HJV��&KDSWHUV������������DQG�
�����������UHODWHG�WR�UHPRWH�LQVWUXFWLRQ�IRU�XS�WR�ILYH�����FDOHQGDU�GD\V��LQ�DOLJQPHQW�ZLWK�&�'�&��DQG�7HQQHVVHH�'HSDUWPHQW��WR�DOORZ�
VWXGHQWV�DIIHFWHG�DW�WKH�FODVVURRP�RU�VFKRRO�OHYHO�E\�&29,'����LVRODWLRQ�RU�TXDUDQWLQH�WR�SDUWLFLSDWH�LQ�UHPRWH�LQVWUXFWLRQ�� 7KLV�ZDLYHU�
SURFHVV�LV�QRW�UHTXLUHG�IRU�LQGLYLGXDO�VWXGHQWV�RQ�TXDUDQWLQH�

:DLYHUV�ZLOO�RQO\�EH�FRQVLGHUHG�ZKHQ�D�/($�FDQ�GRFXPHQW�DQG�GHPRQVWUDWH�D�VLJQLILFDQW�LPSDFW�RI�&29,'����TXDUDQWLQH�RU�LVRODWLRQ�RQ�
VFKRRO�RSHUDWLRQV��LPSDFWLQJ�VWXGHQWV��WHDFKHUV��DQG�RU�VWDII��3OHDVH�QRWH��LI�D�ZDLYHU�UHTXHVW�LV�JUDQWHG�WR�D�VFKRRO��DOO�H[WUDFXUULFXODU�
DFWLYLWLHV�IRU�WKDW�VFKRRO�PXVW�DOVR�EH�FDQFHOOHG��

3OHDVH�VXEPLW�FRPSOHWHG�DSSOLFDWLRQV�WR�&RPPLVVLRQHU�6FKZLQQ#WQ�JRY�� )ROORZLQJ�UHYLHZ�E\�WKH�FRPPLVVLRQHU�RU�GHVLJQHH��WKH�ORFDO�
HGXFDWLRQ�DJHQF\�ZLOO�EH�QRWLILHG�LQ�ZULWLQJ�LI�WKH�ZDLYHU�UHTXHVW�DSSOLFDWLRQ�LV�DSSURYHG�RU�GHQLHG��,I�DSSURYHG��WKH�ZDLYHU�ZLOO�RQO\�EH�
YDOLG�IRU�ILYH�����FDOHQGDU�GD\V�� ,I�FRQGLWLRQV�ZDUUDQWLQJ�D�ZDLYHU�SHUVLVW��WKHQ�WKH�/($�PD\�VXEPLW�DGGLWLRQDO�ZDLYHUV��

Local Education Agency 

Street City Zip 

Director of Schools (Signature) 

1. Number of classrooms for which you are requesting a waiver: ___________

Date 

Grade of 
Classroom Name of School 

In Quarantine or Isolation 
# of 

Teachers 
% of 

Teachers 
# of 
Staff 

% of 
Staff 

# of 
Students 

% of 
Students 

Please explain why this waiver is necessary and in-person instruction is not feasible at this time: 

2. Number of schools for which you are requesting a waiver: ___________

In Quarantine or Isolation 
# of % of # of Staff % of Staff # of % of 

Name of School Teachers Teachers Students Students 

Please explain why this waiver is necessary and in-person instruction is not feasible at this time: 

Office of the Commissioner • 710 James Robertson Way• Nashville, TN 37219 • tn.gov/education 

https://tn.gov/education
mailto:Commissioner.Schwinn@tn.gov
Sarah Giblin
Chief of Schools

Sarah Giblin
This waiver is being submitted due to the volume of teachers in quarantine or isolation due to Covid-19. Currently, Flagship 8th grade has 10.48% of students in quarantine and 8 (50%) teachers in upper school (7th & 8th grade) in quarantine or isolation. For this reason, we cannot safely provide in-person instruction to our 8th graders. 

Sarah Giblin
n/a - we are submitting a waiver for one grade level at Valor Voyager.
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